
To: Dunwoody Village Residents, Families and Staff 

From: Kathy Barton, Director of Operations 
  Brandon Jolly, Director of Health Services 
Re: CONTINUED UPDATE RE. COVID-19 

July 8, 2020 
General Update 

We did not have a memo on Monday 7/6/20.  There was not much to update. 

Staff testing –  

6/23/20 - 82 tested, 79 negative, 3 asymptomatic Positives, the employees that tested positive 
work in dining, nursing, and transportation and are recovering at home.  This round is complete.  
2 staff returned to work 7/6/20 and the 3rd will be back shortly. 

6/30/20 – 90 tested – 88 negatives, 2 Pending 

7/7/20 – 59 tested 

** We also had 2 SNF Residents and one Independent Resident tested and all came back 
Negative. 

Care Center Update: 

Guidance from the State just came out for a 3 step re-opening plan.  The Care Center staff are 
working to put the plan together.  We will have it on our website soon. 

Residential Updates: 
 
TV Survey 
As many have probably heard, our Comcast Contract for TV is coming due in the Fall of 2020.  
With that in mind, we have been looking for other providers to get pricing and service 
comparisons.  We are looking at 2 different providers and need your help to decide what is 
most important – since you are the customer.  Attached is a survey for you to fill out – and if 
you are a couple, we ask you to each fill out a side.  Please return the survey to Josie Singer by 
7/17/20 via the mailpersons.  Please make your voice heard! 
 
Outside Chair Yoga 
Bonnie will be offering outside chair yoga to begin Tuesday July 14th at 11:15am-11:45am, weather 
permitting. It will initially be once a week on Tuesdays to see how the turnout is.  If you are interested, 



please call the fitness center at 610-359-4514 to sign up – you must be signed up to take the class.  This 
will be done in the social circle chairs by the Generator – please wear your mask. Limit 10 people. 
 
Dice Game Available 

As much as we all enjoy card games and board games, we know that those types of interactions are not 
safe at this time.  As an alternative, Monica Knauss in Marketing has a dice game available that she has 
played with family and friends.  It can be played by anywhere from 2-10 players who can be socially 
distanced, and because everyone has their own set of dice, there is no risk of cross-contamination.  The 
dice can also be easily sanitized afterward. 

It’s fun – and it can become addictive!  Anyone who would like to borrow dice sets and get a quick 
tutorial on the game can contact Monica at mknauss@dunwoody.org or 610.723.4642. 

Hair Salon – From Cathy  
The Hair salon will open Tuesday, July 14th for Independent Living residents only.  The Salon 
will be open from Tuesday – Friday from 8am-3pm with limited Occupants.  All Beauticians have 
been tested for COVID.  Only one person per operator at a time.  They are accepting 
appointments for Haircuts and Blow dry only.  Please call 610-359-4447 to get an appointment 
and they will call you back to confirm day and time.   No perms, colors, or roller sets at this 
time.  Please wear your mask.  Please, No Walk Ins!!!  We all need to work together to get 
through this, so thank you for your patience. 
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